
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PARISH NEWSLETTER – CAN YOU HELP? 
In October 2009 all households in the 
Parish received a copy of the Tintagel 
Parish Plan.  As part of the ongoing 
process, the Parish Council is 
commencing action on items raised in 
the plan, one of which was 
“Communication”.  Many residents felt a 
Parish Newsletter would be of benefit. 
To make this a successful and interesting 
publication, assistance is needed to write 
articles, provide photos, local 
information etc.  52 people stated on the 
Parish Plan questionnaire that they 
would be willing to help contribute to a 
newsletter – please contact the Clerk 
now if you are still interested! 
It is hoped to publish a further 
Newsletter during early April so if you 
have any contributions which you would 
like to be included please contact Sue 
Moth, Parish Clerk, by 31

st
 March 2010. 

 

POST OFFICE CLOSURE 
Most parishioners will already be aware 
that with the retirement of the 
postmaster, Mick Goward, the Post 
Office in Bossiney Road is to close on the 
27

th
 February.  The Post Office is in talks 

with at least two other businesses in the 
Parish to provide Post Office services in  
the future. It is hoped that there will be 
no period of closure as Mr. Goward’s 
daughter has offered to run a reduced 
service for an additional month.  Latest 
news from the Post Office has indicated 
that it is hoped services will be open in 
the new location from 6

th 
April.  

TREVENA SQUARE 
The Parish Council have recently 
acquired the strip of land adjacent to the 
Square with a view to improving safety 
and vehicle access to the Square.  It was 
suggested that a Public Meeting be held 
to discuss all future plans for the Square 
and this will form part of the Annual 
Public Parish Meeting to be held in early 
May. 
The Parish Council have agreed with 
Cornwall Council for the car park at 
Trevena Square to form part of their 
Parking Places Order effective from 1

st
 

April.  This will mean that the area can be 
patrolled by civil parking enforcement 
officers and Fixed Penalty notices issued 
to vehicle owners who do not adhere to 
the car park restrictions.  PLEASE 
ENSURE THAT YOU HAVE A VALID 
PERMIT FOR YOUR CAR AND THAT YOUR 
CAR REGISTRATION NUMBER IS CLEARLY 
VISIBLE.  It is appreciated that some 
permits have faded.  You may re-write 
your registration number on the permit 
as long as it is the same registration 
number for which the permit was 
obtained as a list will be provided to 
Cornwall Council of all valid permits. 
 
TINTAGEL PRIMARY SCHOOL – 
HELP FOR HAITI 
The School recently held a non-school 
uniform day to raise funds for vital help 
for Haiti.  A fantastic sum of £205 was 
raised.  Well done to all staff, pupils and 
parents for this splendid fund raising day. 
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CAMELFORD ONE STOP SHOP 
Bringing advice and information on council services closer to where you live. 
Open Monday – Friday 9.00 a.m. – 5.00p.m. 
At Camelford One Stop Shop you can: 

 Pay your Council Tax 

 Report a change in your circumstances 

 Purchase your garden sacks 

 Get your recycling bags 

 Report faults, issues or problems in and around the area 

 Arrange your bulky waste collection 

 Hand in council forms for internal delivery 

 Get help with filling in forms 

 Use the free public access computer to find information 

 Phone for free to speak to a council expert on any of our services 

 Make general council enquiries 
Additional services…. 

 The benefits team will be here every third Thursday of the month from 10.00 
a.m. – 1.00 p.m. 

 The Citizens Advice Bureau will visit every third Thursday of the month from 
10.00 a.m. – 1.00 p.m. 

 Stonham Tu (housing related support) visit every Friday from 1.30 p.m. – 3.30 
p.m. 

  
Find us at:   
COLLEGE ROAD, CAMELFORD PL32 9TL 
College Road is opposite the main car park 
Telephone 0300 1234 100 www.cornwall.gov.uk 

 
TINTAGEL OUT AND ABOUT 

 last Friday of month 10.00 a.m. – 1.00 p.m.  
 TINTAGEL SOCIAL HALL 

 
Cllrs. Brown, Goodenough and Lugg are available on the third Thursday of each month 
from 10.00 a.m. – 12.00 noon at the One Stop Shop to meet anyone to discuss their 
issues. 

 

PARISH COUNCIL CONTACTS 
Clerk:  Sue Moth, 01840 770022 email: moth.sct@btinternet.com 
Chairman: Bob Flower, 770857 
Vice-Chair:  Roger Wickett, 770800 
Councillors:  Mary Dyer 770472, David Hodge 770064,  
Martin Smith 770662, Terry Dangar 770870, Thelma Dorman 770716,  
Steve Dray 779020, Paul Heath 770203, George Menhenick 770687 
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TINTAGEL CRICKET CLUB 
 – CRICKET FORCE 
With an eye on the future, Tintagel Cricket 
Club are to participate in the ECB Natwest 
Cricket Force In 2010.  
Sponsored by Natwest, Cricket Force 
started in 2005 with just two Clubs taking 
part in 2009 over 1500 Clubs, throughout 
the UK, participated over one weekend. In 
2010 this weekend will be March 26th to 
28th. It is now the largest community led 
sporting "get together" in the country, with 
many national companies offering 
participating Clubs substantial discounts on 
both goods and services.  
 
The overall vision is to encourage local 
communities to become more involved in 
both the Playing and Social sides of their 
local Club. Monitoring the occasion over 
the four years of its existence has shown 
that amongst the volunteers have been 
many who have no particular Interest In 
cricket, but have been only too willing to 
give of their, time and skills to maintain and 
improve all of their local Clubs facilities. 
Many parents have brought their children 
along to encourage them to join in and 
enjoy playing sport. Local business people 
have also been very generous in giving of 
their time, goods, advertising In Clubs 
Fixture Cards or on the Ground itself and 
also, importantly, offering sponsorship.  
 
Over the past five years Tintagel Cricket 
Club has made great strides in Improving 
both their Cricket Square and Outfield, to 
provide pitches which help to create a good 
standard of cricket and encourage the 
players to improve their skills. The Clubs 
next plan is to improve the Pavilion and its 
surrounding areas for both Playing and 
Social Members. We are hoping to take 
advantage of Cricket Force to re-decorate, 
both internally and externally, improve our 
changing rooms, our internal lighting and 
generally to provide a Pavilion we can be  
 

proud of. Whilst there is The National 
Cricket Fence weekend, the projects are 
ongoing throughout the year, and, in the 
future, we are planning to extend The 
Pavilion, to provide new changing rooms, 
better facilities for the disabled and further 
modernisation.  
 
Included In our plans for the future Is the 
possibility of providing for Ladies Cricket in 
North Cornwall. Ladies Cricket Is a fast 
growing sport, by providing the right 
facilities we can be part of this. The future 
of the Club depends on the children and 
young adults of today, of both sexes, and 
we want to encourage this. With this In 
mind some Club Members are qualifying as 
ECB Approved Coaches and will be offering 
coaching at The Club and visiting Local 
Schools to offer regular coaching 
throughout the summer.  
 
How can you help? We Invite all within the 
local area to offer their help and support; 
we do already have local volunteers who 
have offered their time and skills, but 
whatever your skills be it practical or 
managerial, we will welcome It. We will be 
advertising locally giving the dates and 
names of contacts, please look out for 
these, for those kind enough to help on the 
last weekend in March we will make sure 
you receive refreshments. At this time we 
are designating Sunday March 28th as our 
main day, when our workforce will be 
enlarged by members of Tlntagel Football 
Club and Camelford Rugby Club, but, if you 
can only turn out on Saturday 27

tf1
, we 

shall be pleased to see you.  
 
Community spirit is becoming more 
important in this constantly changing world 
and by showing that spirit with our local 
community, those wanting to encourage 
the present and next generation of both 
the playing and social side of sport can 
benefit now and secure the future of our 
sporting facilities.  

DOG FOULING 
 
 
 
An issue which received a lot of comments on the Tintagel Parish Plan was Dog Fouling.  
Unfortunately, although there are many responsible dog owners in the Parish, there are also 
many irresponsible dog owners.  Did you know that both Cornwall Council Street Wardens and 
the local Police Community Support Officers can issue Fixed Penalty Notices to people who do 
not clean up after their dogs.   
THE CORNWALL COUNCIL DOG WARDEN WILL BE ATTENDING THE NEXT MEETING OF 
TINTAGEL PARISH COUNCIL ON WEDNESDAY 3

RD
 MARCH 2010 AT 7.00 P.M. AT THE SOCIAL 

HALL, TINTAGEL – ANYONE IS WELCOME TO ATTEND AND LISTEN TO WHAT HE HAS TO SAY 
TO HELP US RESOLVE THE MATTER AND TO AIR THEIR VIEWS.  

PLEASE COME ALONG AND OFFER YOUR SUPPORT TO ALLEVIATE THIS PROBLEM NOW. 
Would you be prepared to stand as a witness in court? 
If so, if you see someone who does not clean up after their dog and you know their name and 
address, you should contact Debbie Attwell, Cornwall Council Street Ranger on 07768 775928.  
The more information you can give the better and if you can take photographs this would assist 
in the prosecution. She can issue a Fixed Penalty Notice to the person concerned.  If the Fixed 
Penalty Notice is not paid, the case will go to court as long as you are prepared to act as a 
witness. Dog Fouling is a big problem in the Parish – You can help now by giving the name and 
address of offenders and your name and address to Debbie Attwell or alternatively to the 
Parish Clerk, Sue Moth on 01840 770022 or email moth.sct@btinternet.com. 

 

 

ARE YOU CONCERNED ABOUT THE AMOUNT OF DOG MESS LEFT ON OUR 

ROADS, PAVEMENTS AND FOOTPATHS BY IRRESPONSIBLE DOG OWNERS? 

 

PARISH COUNCIL CONTACTS 
Clerk: Sue Moth 770022 Email: moth.sct@btinternet.com 
Chairman: Bob Flower 770857 
Vice-Chair: Roger Wickett 770800 
Councillors:- Mary Dyer 770472, David Hodge 770064, Martin Smith 770662, Terry 
Dangar 770870, Thelma Dorman 770716 
Steve Dray, Paul Heath 770203, George Menhenick 770687 

 
 

A  MESSAGE FROM TERRY GROVES ABOUT DOG FOULING 
I would just like to say hello and to make people more aware of the  
The Clean Neighbourhood and Environment Act 2005 
We have now been given the authority to issue tickets for dog fouling. 
 The areas this covers is as follows 

 all carriageways with a speed limit of 40mph or less 

 all footpaths, verges and land adjacent to carriageways with a speed limit of 40 mph or 
less. 

 all parks and playing fields, children’s playgrounds and play areas, public and ornamental 
gardens, housing and public amenity areas 

 all beaches in public and private ownership which includes the foreshore between low and 
high water and land described as beach above the high water mark. 

 all car parks, parking areas or land used for parking of vehicles. 

 all public footpaths and land adjacent to public footpaths to which the public have access 

 all pedestrianised areas including shopping precincts. 
As caring dog owners you should be aware that leaving your dog mess either where it lays or 
even leaving the bag you pick it up in on the ground is unsightly and potentially dangerous to 
children. 
There are bins provided. 
Having no bags is no excuse 
Please follow the above rules so we can all walk the footpaths and grass land without fear of 
what we might be treading in.            Terry Groves, PCSO, Camelford Police Station 
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